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TURN Data Request to SoCalGas

Data Request Number: TURN-SCG-46
(Medical Benefits Rebuttal
Date Sent: November 16, 2011

Date Due: November 30, 2011

Please provide the name of the witness/responder.

For any questions requesting numerical recorded data, please provide all responses in working excel spreadsheet format if so available.

For any question requesting documents, please interpret the term broadly to include any and all hard copy or electronic documents or records in SoCalGas’ possession.

Medical SoCalGas-219 and SDG&E-225
1. Referencing pp. DSR-29 (starting at line 19) and DSR-31 (lines 16-21), SoCalGas and SDG&E state:

“Beginning in 2012, the Pacificare HMO, which was the company’s highest cost HMO plan, will no longer be offered. In addition, the Scripps network, which generally is more expensive than most other medical groups, will be offered under a separate Anthem Blue Cross – Scripps HMO.  The cost sharing for this new HMO will require employees to pay a greater share of the premium.  These changes will provide additional incentive for employees to select the lowest cost HMO plan.”

a. Please identify the date at which SoCalGas and SDG&E took the decision to make the changes—1) removal of Pacificare HMO from the plan offerings, and 2) the offering of the Anthem Blue Cross – Scripps HMO, 

b. Please indicate whether either utility has implemented the increase in the employees’ share of the new HMO (i.e., the Anthem Blue Cross – Scripps HMO).  If either has, please identify the date it became effective in each instance.  If it has not, please identify the date it will become effective in each instance. 

c. Please indicate whether these changes are reflected in the revenue requirements of the utilities and provide documentation, if so.
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